APPROVED
VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL
SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES
March 8, 2012
The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the SBDM conference room. Members present were Mrs. Jackie Adcock, Ms. Kalena Vance, Mrs. Lakeita Parmes, Mr. Jeremy Aldridge, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Jeremy Lundy was absent. Mr. John Ballard, was a visitor. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

Mr. Aldridge made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Parmes seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.25) 

Mr. Aldridge made a motion to approve the February 9, 2012 SBDM Minutes. Mrs. Parmes seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.26) 
REPORTS
Student Achievement – Mr. Dennis shared the results of our Spring MAP testing.  
Budget Approval – The council discussed the February 2012 budget. Ms. Vance made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Adcock seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (12.27)
Committee Reports – The SBDM committee minutes were reviewed. The Curriculum Committee is exploring the implementation of the RAZ-Kids program.  Our Accelerated Program  works on our old computers, but they do not work on our old computers.. 
CSIP – The following was added to our CSIP: FOR-YOU Family Resource Center will provide needed services to identified students and families to reduce barriers to learning and facilitate positive learning environments. Mrs. Theresa Ovesen is the center coordinator.  After discussing the changes, Mr. Aldridge made a motion to approve the updated CSIP. Mrs. Parmes seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.28)
Round Table Discussion – Mr. Dennis reported on the Round Table discussions that our council members attended. VGE presented the Target on Academics and the Wii program we have to help students with homework. It has been very successful. We may have to end the programs next year due to budget cuts. 
OTHER INFORMATION
New Reading Program – Mr. Dennis reported that we are still researching the possibility of purchasing a new reading program.
Renovation Update – Classrooms are being renovated every two and a half weeks. The construction workers want to start remodeling the kitchen area. They want to put up footers and outside walls. There are bids for brick layers to put the brick on our building.
MEETING DATE AND TIME
The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Thursday, April 19, 2012 at 3:00 p.m. in the SBDM conference room.
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the April meeting will include 2013 Budget, Staffing Allocations,   SBDM Policy Review, Student Achievement, March Budget Report, Committee Reports, and the Building Renovation Update.
 ADJOURN
Mr. Aldridge made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:20 p.m. Mrs. Adcock seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (12.29)


